

2023—2024 学年度第二学期阶段性学业水平检测九年级英

语试题

(考试时间：100 分钟；满分：90 分)

友情提示： Hi, 亲爱的同学，欢迎参加本次考试，祝你答题成功！

本试卷由第 I 卷和第 II 卷两部分组成。第 I 卷为选择题，包含单项选择 完形填空和阅读理解；第 II 卷为非选择题，包含词汇运用、阅读表达和书面达。所有题目均在答题卡上作答，在试题上作答无效。

第 I 卷(满分 40 分)

I. 单项选择(共 10 小题，每小题 1 分，共 10 分)

从每小题所给的四个选项中选出最佳选项。

1. “Germany has been China’s _____ largest trading partner in Europe for many years,” said _____ President Xi Jinping when meeting with German guests.
A. the; the B. /; / C. a; the D. the; a
2. —Mary, have you decided which one to buy? The coat or the skirt?
—Well, it’s a hard _____ for me. I like both, but I only have enough money for either.
A. courage B. chance C. change D. choice
3. —Both of her sisters are younger than her. She is _____ one of the children in her family.
—Then she must often take care of her sisters.
A. the older B. the oldest C. the younger D. the youngest
4. My little brother seldom cries. But when he _____, I can hardly think of ways to stop him.
A. can B. has C. will D. does
5. _____ the temperature in most places of Shandong has risen, it is still very cold in Qingdao.
A. Since B. If C. Although D. Unless
6. When Tom _____ at the past three years, many beautiful memories rush to his mind.
A. looks through B. looks after C. looks back D. looks up
7. China is my hometown. _____ I go back to China, I feel the warmth of my motherland.
A. Wherever B. Whenever C. Whatever D. However
8. —My cousin often eats snacks _____ classes and hardly takes any exercise. So he is heavier

and heavier.

—I think that is bad for his health. You should advise him to stop doing like this.

A. among B. under C. between D. from

9. —Can I use your tools to repair my chair? There's something wrong with it.

—Sure. Look at my tool bag to see if you can find _____. I'm not available at present.

A. these B. those C. it D. any

10. —Do you know _____?

—I don't remember the exact date. But it's really convenient for us.

A. why Qingdao Metro Line 6 ran B. where Qingdao Metro Line 6 ran
C. how Qingdao Metro Line 6 ran D. when Qingdao Metro Line 6 ran

II. 完形填空(共 10 小题, 每小题 1 分, 共 10 分)

阅读下面短文, 从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。



Jiang Taigong was a great thinker. He was born in ancient China. He came from a poor background and grew up near a ____11____. As a child, he loved fishing and spent a lot of time by the water. He was famous for his cleverness and ability to catch fish.

One day, Jiang Taigong decided to show off his skills ____12____ fishing in a river. Instead of using a fishing stick like most people, he used a simple fishing line with no bait (鱼饵) on it. He ____13____ the line into the water and sat patiently, waiting for a fish to eat. Many people passing by were ____14____ and asked him, “Why don't you use any bait? ____15____ can you catch fish without it?” Jiang Taigong smiled and said, “I'm not just catching any fish. I'm waiting for the fish that are willing to come to me.” Soon enough, a lot of fish started ____16____ around the area where Jiang Taigong was fishing. They were interested in his fishing line and were willing to be caught. One after another, the fish voluntarily jumped onto his line. People were amazed by his fishing ____17____. They realized that it wasn't just about the fishing stick or the bait, but about attracting (吸引) the right chances. He taught people about the importance of patience, understanding the situation, and making ____18____ decisions.

This story teaches us an important lesson. Sometimes, in life, we don't need to run after things. Just like Jiang Taigong, if we have patience, the right chances will come to us willingly, like fish voluntarily jumping onto a line. ____19____, remember, be patient, work hard, and have confidence in ____20____, just like Jiang Taigong, then you'll be able to catch the right chances and achieve success!

- | | | | |
|-------------------|--------------|---------------|----------------|
| 11. A. garden | B. mountain | C. road | D. river |
| 12. A. with | B. for | C. by | D. as |
| 13. A. used | B. threw | C. brought | D. stuck |
| 14. A. surprised | B. happy | C. excited | D. scared |
| 15. A. What | B. When | C. Where | D. How |
| 16. A. climbing | B. skating | C. swimming | D. running |
| 17. A. bait | B. sticks | C. skills | D. lines |
| 18. A. similar | B. difficult | C. wise | D. interesting |
| 19. A. However | B. So | C. Because | D. Or |
| 20. A. yourselves | B. ourselves | C. themselves | D. myself |

III. 阅读理解(共 15 小题, 共 20 分。A、B 篇每小题 1.5 分; C 篇每小题 1 分)
阅读下列文本, 选出最佳选项, A、B 篇为选择题, C 篇为六选五补全短文。

A

Chinese food is famous all over the world, and you may be shocked by its surprising and different tastes. Street food is also an important part of Chinese eating culture. The strange and delicious foods are hidden away in narrow (not wide) streets and sometimes look unclean. But street food is a good way for people to relax.

Our food tour will take you to some places in the hidden Hutong which mainly show you the local history. It will also take you to some places in fashion area which young people love to go to. Also we share you the city's food culture and history, tell you why the food makes it such a special place and see how the local people make the food while enjoying the endless snacks, drinks, etc. Our food tours have no more than 10 travelers with our foodie guide who is friendly, brings you an excellent food experience.

 3-hour Beijing Hutong Breakfast Food Tour. Visit a hutong while enjoying Beijing breakfast. Price from \$60 each person.	 3-hour Fashion Foodie Tour in Beijing Sanlitun. Go to Sanlitun trade area to eat tasty foods. Price from \$50 each person.	 3-hour Breakfast Food Tour in Shanghai Old Town. Taste breakfast in old community with locals. Price from \$56 each person.
--	---	--

We make sure you will have a good travel experience. Our well-planned activity process meets the needs of customers and will allow you to have a different journey.

21. What do you know about Chinese street food?

① a part of Chinese eating culture ② in wide streets ③ may look unclean ④ a good way to relax

- A. ①②③ B. ①②④ C. ①③④ D. ②③④

22. What do you know about the food tour?

- A. It'll take you to the places with many other tourists.
- B. It'll share you the city's cinema culture and history.
- C. It'll tell you why the food makes it such a special place.
- D. It'll show you how the travelers make the food.

23. If Henry wants to have a 3-hour Beijing Hutong Breakfast Food Tour with two of his friends, how much does he need to pay at least?

- A. \$60. B. \$150. C. \$56. D. \$180.

24. Which person would like to take part in the food tour?

- A. Jack who likes eating in crowded restaurants.
- B. Mary who likes travelling with lots of people.
- C. John who likes learning the local food culture.
- D. Jenny who likes hamburgers and French fries.

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分，为可阅读页数的一半内容。

如要下载或阅读全文，请访问：

<https://d.book118.com/648016051057006123>